
WASHINGTON CHAPTER
LUNCHEON MEETING

"Success in a Changing Environment:
Improving Financial Management"

THURSDAY, April 3, 1997

Grand Hyatt Hotel
1000 H Street, NW

(At Metro Center - 11th Street Exit)

Social: 11:30 -Luncheon: 12:00Noon

Cost: Members $17.00; Nonmembers $22.00

New members - your first luncheon meeting is fTee!

Please make your reservation by
Monday, March 31,1997

Mitchell L. Laine, Deputy CFO, U.S. Department of
Education and AGA National President

Mitch Laine is currently serving as the Deputy Chief Financial
Officer, U.S. Department of Education. He is responsible for

anaging the formulation, development, and implementation of policies, procedures, and operations related to financial man-

apement, financial operations, contracts and purchasing, internal controls, audit follow-up, credit management, and asset man-
a~ement. Mr. Laine served as the Assistant Inspector General for Audit, Department of Education, from February, 1983to May,

~.

91, where he was responsible for all audit activities in the Department. Previous to that, he was with the Office of Management
a d Budget, where he was involved in the development and implementation of government-wide accounting, auditing, and

\nancial management policies. Mr. Laine also was with a regional public accounting firm in Michigan, where he specialized in
providing audit and consulting services to state and local governments.

In January 1992, Mr. Laine received the Distinguished Executive Award from President Bush. In June 1994, he received the
ssociation of Government Accountants Distinguished Leadership Award for initiating changes and improvements in financial
anagement at the U.S. Department of Education. In December 1994,he received the U.S. Department of Education Executive
[anagement Award in appreciation of efficiency and effectiveness in the field of management. Mr. Laine is the Vice-chair for

programs ofthe Federal Chief Financial Officers Council and President of the Association of Government Accountants. He also
served as an advisor to the Budget and Financial Management Teams ofthe Vice President's National Performance Review. Mr.

aine has a MBA fTomWayne State University and a BBA from the University of Michigan. He is a CGFM and a CPA.

r. Laine's luncheon address is entitled "Success in a Changing
nvironment: Improving Financial Management." He will speak

arout the need for government financial managers to meet the sig-
nr_ficantchallenge of contributing to improved government service
dflivery, efficiency, and effectiveness. His address with highlight
sbme of the things financial managers can do to ensure success,
ahd it will present lessons learned from recent experiences in the
phvate-sector as well as government.
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Presi dent' s Message ....................................

-'*

Gary Amlin, President

We had another outstanding turnout for our
luncheon. The March luncheon saw our

largest attendance this year to hear a very
good speaker with an important topic. Our speaker
was Cynthia Warner with the "Year 2000" project
in the General Services Administration. She was

extremely informative and presented a topic that is
very important to us today. The luncheon was fol-
lowed by an educational event on the "Year 2000"
problem and some of the plans that are being made
to deal with this difficult issue. I know you enjoyed
her comments and appreciated her coming to ad-
dress our chapter. We continue to bring in these
exceptional personalities for your benefit. Please
review our newsletter for each upcoming speaker
so you can participate in these exchanges. Located
within this newsletter is a write-up of Ms. Warner's
remarks. If you were unable to attend, please refer
to the article in this newsletter for coverage.

Our April luncheon will provide another opportu-
nity to hear an excellent speaker, Mr. Mitch Laine,
our national President. As discussed on the cover
page, Mitch will speak about how we, as federal
financial professionals, can succeed in the chang~

ing environment in which we work. Please try and
make this luncheon if at all possible.

Also, scan the newsletter for information on other
opportunities coming up for your participation.
Looking forward to seeing you at our April lun-
cheon!

Gary Amlin, CGFM

Highlights of the February 26th, 1997
Executive Council Meeting ......................

. Warren Cottingham, Awards Director, reported that
chapter nominees were submitted for AGA' sNa-
tional Awards Program, and he is waiting to re-
ceivenominationsfortheRonaldJ.LynchMemo-
rial Scholarship Award, which are due by March
31, 1997.

. Harvey Wiley, Director for Community Outreach,
provided infonp.ationabout chapter scholarships to
some local universities. Committees are preparing
for the Career Awareness Day and the Small Busi-
ness Workshop.

. GermaineRowley,Directorof Administration,re-
ported that the chapterhas earned 9,301points for
the ChapterRecognitionProgram.

. The February 24th educational seminar on GPRA,
which was cosponsored with the other local AGA
chapters, was well attended. The next cosponsored
event will be in April on Financial Systems.

. The Executive Council scheduled its next meeting
for March 26, 1997, at 11:30 a.m. at the Veterans
Administration Headquarters building.

Marianne Morahan, CGFM

The Chapter has earned 9,301 points in the
Chapter Recognition Program as of January 1997

2



THE WASHINGTON CONNECTION April 1997

T

$ummary of Luncheon Speaker's Remarks: The Year 2000 Challenge: Senior GSA
Computer Specialist Speaks on Federal Initiatives Underway......................................

iY Edward Baxter, Assistant Editor

A
s the new millennium approaches, it seems ognized a change to the new century. Not restricted
like not a day passes without hearing some to only mainframe computers, Y2K problems can
thing about the "Year 2000" problem. occur with local area networks (LANs), personal

BC's "World computer's (PCs),
News Tonight" and telecommunica-
(eatured a story on tion systems such as
March 10, 1997, private branch ex-
Jrhich estimated changes, since they
tbe cost for the fed- all depend upon soft-
~ralgovernment to ware. Even some of
:ijxthis problem as the most commonly
$30 billion, and an used software for PC
estimated global applications will suf-
90st at a stagger- fer from the same
ing $650 billion. Y2K problem unless
Retirement checks they are upgraded to

rpay not be able to I compliant versions.lie processed and The implications of
credit card compa- the Y2K problem are. .

11 1 Cynthia Warner from the General Services Administration t d f: b thmes WI no onger . . .. . remen ous lor 0
1 i speakmg about the federal government "Year 2000" mltIatIves.
Deable to correctly the government and
Jrocess transactions. These are just two examples private industry, and steps must be taken immedi-
df what could happen if computer systems are not ately to ensure date compliance.
rFProgrammed to recognize the year 2000. March
luncheon's keynote speaker was Ms. Cynthia The Year 2000 Subcommittee of the CIO Council
Warner, a Senior Computer Specialist from the Gen- is a very active group which meets monthly to craft
eral Services Administration's (GSA) Office ofIn- uniform and viable strategies for the federal gov-
tbrmation and Technology. Ms. Warner also serves ernment. Compatibility is critical-all branches of
as a program manager for the "Year 2000" Sub- the federal government need to be able to process
committee of the CIO Council, a federal inter- information interactively in order to work to the
aI~encyorganization which deals specifically with maximum potential. The three most critical re-
dross-cutting issues relating to the Year 2000 (com- sources to meet Y2K challenges are "time," "tal-
monly referred to as "Y2K") challenge. The com- ent," and "money." Time is perhaps the most criti-

~ittee sponsors Y2K awareness initiatives such as cal of the three, since we are less that three years
conferences, workshops, and executive awareness away from the turn of the century, and there's a
sessions and helps to facilitate the sharing of Y2K tremendous amount of work still to be done. Fur-
solutions. ther, it's going to take talented people in order to

I resolve the Y2K problem, and the government must
Some of the most important computer software ensure that talented programmers remain on the
currently used in government and industry may not payroll. Money is the final challenge, since no addi-
'Yorkcorrectly beginning in the year 2000 because tionalfundingforY2Kinitiativeshasbeenallocated.
it can only use two digit years in performing calcu-
lations. Software will therefore not be able to rec-

(See Speaker 's Remarks, next page)

3



THE WASHINGTON CONNECTION

~ ~.~-~-~_.- -

April 1997

(Speaker's Remarks, continuedfrom previous page)

The Subcommitteehas severalotherfunctionsinclud-

ingpromotingawarenessof the Y2Kproblem,notjust
in the federal government, but also in state and local
governments,
the private sec-
tor,andinterna-
tionally, as ap-
propriate. The
Subcommittee

sponsorsandat-
tends confer-
ences designed
to highlight on-
goingfederalini-
tiatives to meet
Y2K. Further-
more, these
conferences
alsohighlightthe
resourceswhich
are available to
allthoseaffected
or concerned
with this prob-
lem. The fed-

eralgovernment
thereforeis sharingusefulinformationonthe lessonsit
has learned, and!or the policy it has formulated to ad-
dress the Y2K. The Subcommittee also maintains a

homepage onthe worldwideweb (www),whichcon-
tainsa wealthof informationonY2Kinitiatives.''This

web site isthe one-stopsourceforYear2000 informa-
tionfortheY2Ksubcommittee,"Ms.Warnersaid. The
Universal Resource Link (URL) is http://
www.itpolicy.gsa.gov.Thecommitteehasalsoissued
several brochures on Y2K initiatives designed to fur-
ther promote awareness of the problem.

WE

tion to the Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR)
ensures the government will only buy information
technology products that are Y2K complaint. The

challenge here,
Ms. Warner

added, is relying
on thevendorsto
ensure they are
meetingthe stan-
dards which the

government has
set. Finally, the
Subcommittee is

working with
GSA to identify
products that are
Y2K compliant
and identifythem
on the GSA Ad-

vantage System.
Also located
withinGSAisan-

other important
resource known
astheMillennium
Solution Center

run by the Federal Information Systems Support
Program,forresolvingY2Kproblems.

Following the luncheon address, there was a further Year 2000 discussion with
the above pictured panelists. From left to right are Fred Fagerstrom, Price
Waterhouse, moderator; Pam Stallings,HUD; Andy Malay,COMSYS; and Julia
McCreary, IRS. Another presenter, not pictured, was Bill Franklin, GAO.

Data standards are another important concern for
the subcommittee. The establishment of a four-digit
year, and a two-digit month, and a two-digit day will
serve as the foundation for the next century. The
subcommittee has formulated standardized contract-

ing language which can be used by federal agencies
when purchasing IT equipment. Similarly, an addi-

Ms. Warnerconcludedherpresentationby once again
emphasizingtheextremeurgencyoftheY2Kproblem.
As we have become increasingly dependent on man-
agementinformationsystemsoverthelastseveralyears,
and we become more so each day, the Y2K dilemma
presents a tremendous challenge, both to private and
governmentorganizations.TheSubcommitteeis con-
cerned aboutnotonly fixingthe problem, but creating
uniformityindoingso,andimplementingsafeguardsso
that thisproblemwillnotoccuragain.

Be sure and make your reservation
for the next luncheonby Monday.

March 31st
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... .. Membership' 97

By Eva J Williams, CGFM, Directorfor Membership

By the time you read this issue of our newsletter there will only be a month left in the membership year, as it ends on April
30th. I want to let you all know where our chapter stands as of the end of February. As you can see below, thanks to your hard
work we are doing well again this year, but we really need your help this month to meet and exceed our membership goals for
the 1996-97membershipyear. Weall wanttheWashingtonChapterto runawaywiththe membershipprizesthisyear,so let's
set a record for an AGA Chapter for April membership activity.

Washington Chapter

Membership Year
Membership Four-Year Trend
Membership at end of February

1993-94
1994-95
1995-96
1996-97

1,026
1,049
1,211
1,396

Our 1996-97 membership goals for growth, acquisition, and retention are base growth to 1,445;new member acquisition of
263; and retention of 1,183.

Membership Contest

Please keep in mind AGA's national membership recruitment contest ends on April 30th. If you aren't already participating,
don't despair, all you need to do is enter vour name on the sponsor line ofa new member's AGA application, and your name will
be put into the appropriate drawing. The drawing will take place in early May, once the national office has closed the member-
ship books for April.

Remember, prizes include a three night "Getaway for Two" to Phoenix, Arizona (airfare & hotel accommodations), a 46" Big
Screen Color Television, and a state-of-the-art Camcorder. Also, the "recruiter ofthe year" and the next "two top sponsors" will
each receive a complimentary AGA meeting registration. In addition, the chapter from each chapter grouping that has the highest
ove~allmembership growth percentage will win a complimentary AGA meeting registration to use at the Chapters' discretion.

5

MEMBERSHIP GROWTH, ACQUISITION & RETENTION
May 1, 1996 -February 28, 1997

Balance Percent of Goal
Be\!in End Growth Acquisition Retention

May 1996
1,314 1,120 77 12 92

July 1996
1,167 1,190 83 32 94

October 1996
1,254 1,279 89 50 96

January 1997
1,307 1,344 93 84 95

February 1997
1,344 1,396 97 99 96

New Members: May 1, 1996 - February 28, 1997:260
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Membership Recognition

The Membership Committee looks forward to seeing you at the chapter's special evening meeting on Wednesday, April
16th at the Grand Hyatt. Pleasejoin your Washington Chapter colleagues in recognizing those chapter members who have
belonged to AGA for 25 years or longer at this evening meeting and social starting at 5:00p.m. See the biographical sketch of
the featured speaker, Michael Rogers, on page 9.

Chapter Members with at Least 25 Years
By Year Joined AGA

1951
William J. Armstrong
Simmons B. Savage

1960
Charles C. Martinez
Frederick McGrath
David Mosso
Dennis 1. Polivka
Aaron Rosenthal
Thomas M. Ryan
Cornelius E. Tierney

1969
Blaine G. Dando
George C. Davis

1950
Donald W. Bacon
Raymond Einhorn
T. Jack Gary

1953
John N. Buynitzky
C. R. "Joe" Jauchem
Maynard B. Woodbury

1964
Audrey B. Dysland
Elliott H. Forgosh
Gerald Murphy

1970
Richard Billig
Edward C. Capps
Eleanor M. Clark
Frank L. Coveleski
Gerard R. Edwards
Sue Fields
Beatrice D. Fones
Gordon W. Harvey
Kenneth W. Leland
Charles L. Martin
Adam T. Shaw

1952
W. Fletcher Lutz
Lloyd A. Nelson

1963
Alan 1. Strelser

1956
John C. Ashton
Robert B. Brown
Francis E. Chaney
Max Hirschhorn

1965
John Edward Murphy

1971
Robert W. Beuley
Daisy P. Burley
Joseph 1.Donlon1966

Austin 1. Ballard
Nicholas Jougras
Albert Shanefelter

1957
Raymond A. Beaudet
Ralph D.Dunavant
Louis N. Lushina
T. Darrell Verner

1967
W. A. "Bill" Broadus
Dorothy W. Dews
Earle A. Gumbs
Albert Morris
Virginia B. Robinson
Edward W. Stepnick
John E. Toole

1972
Bruce K. Birnberg
Jean Bowles
Charles A. Bowsher
Roland W. Cyr
Irby W. Fleming
Stanley W. Fredericks
Paul R. Frey
John H. Gartner
Thomas W. Novotny
Robert A. Pewanick
Joyce D. Shelton

1958
Charles C. Lowe

Edward J. Mahoney
Susumu Uyeda

1959
Sheldon O. Deno

1968
Irvin E. Faunce
Harry W. Feldman
Joseph F. Reday

CGFM Grandfathering Period

I am also quite pleased to report that as of the end of February, 13,244 Certified Government Financial Managers have been
designated and 826 are members of our chapter.

Mark your calendar! May 1st is the Annual Awards Luncheon. Theprogram starts with a
social hour at 11:30 a.m. at the Grand Hyatt Hotel, 1000 H Street, NW, Washington,DC

6
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4ge0cy Lia iso os ...............................................

AID, Tom Mundell, CGFM

Phone (202) 663-2253

Fax (202) 663-2276
Email: tmundell@usaid.gov

FCC, Jim Swartz, CGFM
Phone (202) 418-1060
Fax (301) 262-6728

Email: jswartz@fcc.gov

Agriculture, Gary Maupin
Phone (703) 305-2191
Fax (703) 305-2240
Email: gary_maupin@fcs.usda.gov

Financial Mgmt. Institute, John Edward Murphy
Phone (703) 532-9106
Fax (703) 506 1948
Email: jmurphy@capaccess.org

Andersen Consulting, Karen Holmcrans
Phone (202) 862-6703
Fax (202) 785-4689
Email: karen.j.holmcrans@ac.com

GAO, West Coile
Phone (202) 512-9324
Fax (202) 512-9193
Email: coilew.aimd@gao.gov

Arthur Andersen, Raina Rose
Phone (202) 862-3300
Fax (202) 785-4689
Email: raina.n.rose@arthurandersen.com

GSA, Jolene W. Romanyshyn, CGFM
Phone (202) 501-1084
Fax (202) 501-8351
Email: jolene.romanyshyn@gsa.gov

CDSI, Ellen Buchanan
Phone (301) 921-7042
Fax (301) 921-0943
Email: ellen.buchanan@cdsLcom

HUD, Rhea L. Riso
Phone (202) 708-1757 ext. 3763
Fax (202) 401-1759
Email: rhea_l._riso@hud.gov

Commerce, Kevin Kuesters
Phone (202) 482-2933
Fax (202) 482-5070
Email: kkueste1@doc.gov

ICF/Kaiser, Eileen Carpeaux
Phone (703) 934-3408
Fax (703) 691-3353
Email: ecarpeaux@icfkaiser.com

Coopers & Lybrand, F. Glenn Richardson
Phone (703) 918-3923
Fax (703) 918-3764
Email: gricha05@colybrand.com

Justice, Anthony Marasco, CGFM
Phone (202) 305-3222
Fax (202) 307-1915
Email: marascoa@justice.usdoj.gov

CustomslTreasury, Linda Lloyd
Phone (202) 927-0119
Fax (202) 927-1118
Email: lIoyd@lIoydI65.customs.sprint.com

State, Mattie Harms

Phone (703) 875-5634
Fax (703) 875-5639
Email: harmsm@sa15wpo.us-state.gov

Defense, Rick Miskovich, CGFM
Phone (703)607-5024
Fax (703) 607-0588
Email: rmiskovich@cleveland.dfas.mil

Transportation, Dennis Scott
Phone (202) 366-0294
Fax (202) 366-7163

Education, Eileen Parlow, CGFM
Phone (202) 401-2131
Fax (202) 205-2435
Email: eileen_parlow@ed.gov

Unisys Corporation, Paul Wells
Phone (703) 620-7699
Fax (703) 620-7617
Email: wellsp@federal.unisys.com

EPA, Roland Cyr, CGFM
Phone (202) 260-8591
Fax (202) 260-1398
Email: cyr.roland@epamail.epa.gov

Veterans Affairs, Jack Gartner

Phone (202) 273-5528
Fax (202) 273-6997
Email: gartner@mail.va.gov

Ernst & Young, Debbie Sweet
Phone (202) 327-5931
Fax (202) 225-6397
Email:deborah.sweet@ey.com

USIA, Len Domyan, CGFM
Phone (202) 619-4320
Fax (202) 619-4323
Email: Idomyan@usia.gov

FASAB, Lucy Lomax, CGFM
Phone (202) 512-7359
Fax (202) 512-7366
Email: lucylo@aol.com

For more information contact liaison
coordinator, Renee Barry at (202)
606-5000 extension 374.

FCA, Robert Coyle
Phone (703) 883-4309

Fax (703) 734-5784
Email: coyler@fca.gov

'@7"*1W&"t
-- ..,.", "i
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Upcoming Financial Management Courses

1-2
7-8
9-10
11
17-18
21-22
24-25
28-29
30

1-2
5-6
8-9
12-13
19-20

3-4
4
5
9
10-11
12-13
16-17
23-24
26-27

April - June 1997 Courses at
The Center for Applied Financial Management

April 1997

Survey of Federal Accounting Concepts and Standards
Managerial Cost Accounting
SF 224: Statement of Transactions
Reconciling the Statement of Differences
Accounting for Revenue
Implications of Federal Appropriations Law
Budget Execution Game
Property, Plant, & Equipment/Stewardship Reporting
Certifying Officers: Your Roles and Responsibilities

May 1997

Accrual World
Federal Asset and Liability Standards
Dollars and $ense
Basic Standard General Ledger
Advanced Standard General Ledger

June 1997

SF 224-Statement of Transactions Course

Managing Your Imprest Fund
Reconciling Differences
Basic Accounting Concepts
Budget Execution Game
Survey of Federal Accounting Concepts and Standards
SF 1219/1220 Course
Unlocking Key Reports
Managerial Cost Accounting

Contact Kimberly Pringle at (202) 874-9560 for more information or fax requests to (202) 874-9629. To register for Center courses, submit
an SF-182 to the Registrar, The Center for Applied Financial Management, 401 14th Street S.W., Suite 1100 KSB, Washington, DC 20227.
All courses are held at 1411 K Street, N.W., 11th floor, unless otherwise noted.

April Eve nin g Even t .......................

The Officers and Directors of the Washington Chapter are sponsoring the Chapter's Special Evening Meeting
on Wednesday, April 16th, 1997.

The meeting will be held at the Grand Hyatt Hotel, 1000 H Street, NW, Washington, DC (at Metro Center - 11th
Street Exit). This Special Evening Meeting begins with a social at 5:00 PM, dinner at 6:00 PM, and features remarks
by Michael C. Rogers, City Administrator of the District of Columbia Government at 7:00 PM. Mr. Rogers' experi-
ence and perspectives as City Administrator of the District of Columbia Government should be most informative and
interesting. So mark your calendar now and plan to attend this special meeting. See the next page for Mr. Rogers'
biographical sketch.

If you plan to attend, please R.S.V.P. by April 11, 1997 by calling (703) 758-4080. The cost of the event is $20.00
for AGA members and $25.00 for non-members. We are looking forward to seeing you at this meeting.

8
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pril Evening Meeting Features Michael C. Rogers, City Administrator and
j)eputy Mayor for Operations, DC Government

ichael C. Rogers, was appointed by the Honorable Marion Barry, Jr.,
Mayor of the District of Columbia, to serve as City Administrator and
Deputy Mayor for operations for the District of Columbia Government

dn February 21,1995. In his capacity as Chief Operating Officer for the Govern-
~ent of the District of Columbia, Mr. Rogers is responsible for the day-to-day

9perations of one ofthe nation's most complexjurisdictions which operates simul-
taneously as a city, a state, and as the seat of the federal government.

1aVing recently completed his second year in office, Mr. Rogers, as the chief oper-
aitingofficer of the District of Columbia, has been recognized as having brought

~niqUe public management skills to the city. He is leading the most ambitious
effort everto transform the Government of the District of Columbia by right-sizing

t
e number of employees and developing more customer-driven, service-oriented

elivery systems. In addition, reforms in the areas of procurement, personnel poli-
ies and procedures, information technology systems, and real property manage-

ment are well underway, and are some key factors to the overall transformation
drocess. Additionally, major privatization initiatives in corrections and health care
1d restructuringthemanagementand organizationalsystemsof theDistrict's Water

J

lnd Sewer utility have been under the direction of the city Administrator.

(~or to joining the District of Columbia Government, Mr. Rogers served as Director of the Minority Business Development Agency
(t~~BDA), U.S. Department of Commerce. Mr. Rogers served as Director ofthe Mayor's Office of Contracts and Chief Procurement
9fficer for the city of New York, where he was responsible for leading 3,000 procurement professionals in awarding 10,000 con-
~acts, totaling $7 billion annually. Under his leadership, the city achieved noteworthy reforms in its procurement process through

~usiness process reengineering that resulted in significant savings. Mr. Rogers was also one of the principal architects ofthe city's
¥inority Business Enterprise Program that awarded nearly $600 million to MWBES over an eighteen month period. Mr. Rogers

jlSO was an Associate Professor in Public Administration at the Graduate School of Long Island University.
"1r. Rogers served as vice-president for Municipal Services and Executive Director of the Jacob Javits Convention Center and

efore that was Deputy General Manager ofthe Washington, D.C. Convention Center from 1981 to 1986. He first came to Wash-
i

t
gton, D.C. in 1976 as Director ofthe Minority Executive Placement Program at the International City Management Association

( CMA) and later served as ICMA's Executive Director. From 1971to 1976,Mr. Rogers served in various positions in the office of
t e city Administrator of Ann Arbor, Michigan.

ichael C. Rogers was born in Atlanta, Georgia. He received a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Political Science from Clark College

TOWClark Atlanta University) in Atlanta; a Masters in Public Policy (MPP) from the University of Michigan and a Doctor of
J~risprudence (JD) from Georgetown University Law Center. Mr. Rogerswas admitted to the Districtof Columbia Bar in 1984. Mr.
l}ogers is affiliated with many professional organizations, including, the National Institute of Government Purchasing, National
Association of Purchasing Management, International City Management Association, National Forum of Black Public Administra-
tbrs, National Council for PubliclPrivate Partnerships, American Bar Association and the Districtof Columbia Bar Association. Mr.
~ogers served as Chairman of the AdvisoryCouncil to the New York Procurement Policy Board.

inancial Management Web Pages:

CPA: http://www.aicpa.org
\A (American Accounting Association):

http://www.rutgers.edu/accounting/raw /aaa
ASB: http://www.rutgers.edu :80/accounting/raw/internet

I

IGNET: http://www.sbaonline.sba.gov/ignet
Federal Tax Code Search:

http://www.tns.lcs.mit.edu:80
http://www.fedworld.gov/uscode
http://www.financenet.gOY

House of Representatives:
IRS Digital Daily:
Library of Congress:
OMB:
SEC:

Thomas Legislative Search:

GFOA (Government Finance Officers Association):
http://www.financenet.gov/gfoa
http://www.house.gov

http://www.irs.ustreas.gov/prod
http://cweb.loc.gov /homepage
http://www.qns.com/-ombokc/intro.htm
http://www.sec.gov
thomas.loc.gov

9
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April- June 1997 Courses at
The National Capital Training Center, Graduate School, USDA

1-4
7-8
14-16
15-18
21-23
28-5/1
29-30

5-7
7-8
8
9
12-14
13-15
15-16
19-20
29-30

2-5
4-6
9-12
12-13
16-19
23-25
26-27

April 1997

Government Bookkeeping and Accounting
Accounting for Non Accountants
Introduction to Federal Budgeting
Budget Execution
Budget Analysis Workshop
Budget Formulation
Federal Budget Process

May 1997

Federal Appropriations Law
US Government Standard General Ledger
Federal Appropriations Law Update
Reporting Budget Execution: SF-133
Budget Justification and Presentation
Introduction to Financial Management
Activity-Based Costing
Performance Based Budgeting
Federal Budget Process

June 1997

Budget Execution
Cost Accounting Concepts in Federal Government Operations
Budget Formulation
Performance Measurement: Financial and Program Evaluation
Introduction to Federal Budgeting
Federal Accounting Standards

Federal Budget Process

To register for these courses, fax or mail your training form to The National Capital Training Center, Graduate School, USDA, 600 Maryland
Avenue SW., Room 108, Washington, DC 20024-2520 Voice (202) 401-9194, Fax (202) 401-9417, TDD (202) 447-3247 ext. 8123.

New Members in Attendance at the March Luncheon

----

10

The Washington Chapter
hosted two new members.
Howard Crawford, CGFM,
and Patricia Lucas, both
from the U.S. Information
Agency, at the March lun-
cheon meeting



THE WASHINGTON CONNECTION April 1997

Attention Financial Systems Professionals
The MIL Corporation, a growing small business specializing in providing a full range of life-cycle support services, continues
to expand its government client base. We are seeking to qualified Financial Systems Professionals with the following experi-
ence:

I

. Financial management system design, requirements gathering, development, testing,
and implementation; /

MIL

/
MIL has a stable growing base of government and commercial information technology businesses. Work locations in VA and
DC. Retirees welcome. BAIBS degree required. CGFM or CPA preferred but not required. Please e-mail resume to
personnel@milcorp.com, or send resume to:

I

. American Management System's (AMS) Federal Financial System versions 4.0 and up;

. Basic accounting, this includes, government accounting, cost accounting, Federal
Accounting Standards Advisory Board (FASAB) standards, NPR standards, revised
OMB A-123, JFMIP, U.S. Standard General Ledger, and COSO standards.

.1 COTS packages in an IBM mainframe environment

The MIL Corporation
4000MitchellvilleRoad, Suite A212

Bowie, Maryland 20716
CodeLAF-AGA

For additional information visit our website at http://www.milcorp.com.

f

April -June 1997 Courses at The Inspectors General Auditor Training Institute

April 1997

9-10
21-25
30-May 1

Advanced Audit Tools and Techniques: Audit Managers
The New Auditor-In-Charge
Making Effective Audit Presentations

May 1997

12-16
13-14
14-15
19-21

Fraud Auditing
How to Use Idea Software
Contract and Procurement Fraud

Advanced Audit Tools and Techniques: Practical Applications

June 1997

2-6
9-13
17-20

Intermediate Auditing
Auditor-In-Charge
Introduction to Financial Auditing

ITo register for any of these courses or if you have any questions, please call Gale Moore, Registrar at (703) 805-4501. An SF-182,
SF-1556, other training authorization forms, or personal checks may be sent to Registrar, IGATI, P.O. Box 518, Ft. Belvoir, VA
22060 or faxed to (703) 805-4502. All classes are held at 5500 21st Street, Ft. Belvoir, VA. Special arrangements can be
made to have dedicated classes given on-site. Please call for details.

!$
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Federal Government Systems Accountants

At Grant Thornton, one of the largest international accounting firms, we are
rapidly expanding our federal government management consulting practice. We
have immediate career opportunities for individuals with three or more years
experience in one of the following areas:

JFM/P Accounting System Requirements
Cost Accounting - ABC IABM

Budget Execution & Fund Control
Standard General Ledger

Accounts Payable
Accounts Receivable

Management Controls
Financial Management Systems

Federal Accounting Business Processes
Accounting Packages including: ORACLE Financials, AMS, CDS/, DBS,

PeopleSoft, BAAN, Great Plains

Degree is required: CGFM, CPA, CMA, and/or advanced degree a plus. Quali-
fied candidates are invited to fax or send a resume to:..

Grant Thornton LLP 5
MC Department

2070 Chain Bridge Road
Suite 375

Vienna, VA 22182-2536
Attn: Dick Willett

FAX (703) 848-9584
EOE. MIFIHN.

We help professionals grow. Let our people tell you how.
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Association of Government Accountants
AGA Capital Region

Presents

Upcoming Changes in Federal Financial Management Systems

Tuesday, April 29, 1997

Morning Sessions

.

...

Keynote Address
Financial Management System Trends in the Private Sector
Impact of Client/Server Technology on Financial Management Systems
Cost Accounting Systems Requirements

Afternoon Sessions

I.
.[...

Electronic Commerce -Is it Working and Is it Worth it?
Update on the Joint Systems Solutions Team Efforts
UpdateonTrendsin ProcuringFinancialSystemsSoftware
Cross-Servicing and Franchising -What Benefits Do Agencies Really Get?

Using a PilotProject to SelectaFinancialManagementSystem

Recommended 8 Hours CPE

For more information, call Naina Leo (703) 741-2249

George Washington University
Cloyd Heck Marvin Center
Ballroom on 3rd Floor
800 21st Street NW

Washington, DC

Metro Stop: Foggy Bottom (Blue or Orange Line)

... Tech nica I Arti cles Wan ted

One of the principal reasons for publication of a chapter newsletter is to help keep chapter members informed on current
governmental financial management topics and emerging issues. We would very much like to publishyour technical article. Or,
if you could provide us an article for reprint that you have seen elsewhere or point us to an article source, that would be great too.
You may fax articles to Bob Buchanan at (703) 246-0294, Michael Sciortino at (703) 908-1695, or Edward Baxter at (703) 607-
0588. We would prefer to receive material electronically, however, at any ofthe following internet addresses:

rbuchanan@anteon.com
msciorOO@colybrand.com
ebaxter@cleveland.dfas.mil

The deadline for the May issue is April 7th.

.>
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AGA Fighting Heart Disease and Stroke

Did you know that some of your personally performed civic activities that benefit the community are also recognized as
accomplishments by AGA? In the chapter recognition program, AGA awards chapters points for activities individual members
perform on their own. This is to encourage us, as AGA members, to become involved in community affairs. The photo shows
AGA volunteers Julie Bryant, Andy Kilgore, Kathy Crowley, Roger VonElm, Eva Williams, Bill Anderson, and Pat Wensel.
They supported the American Heart As-
sociation, Nation's Capital Affiliate, an-
nual gala ball on February 8, 1997.

An upcoming event which some of the
pictured group will be supporting is the
Heart Association's "Jazz for the Heart
Benefit" which will be held on Sunday,
April 20 at the Old Ebbit Grill from 1:00
-4:00 p.m. The jazz benefit will feature
a heart-healthy brunch, a silent auction,
and jazz performances by Fred Foss and
James Williams' Intensive Care Unit.
Proceeds from this event will benefit
heart disease and stroke research, edu-
cation and community service programs.
Tickets forthe event are $50.00 each. To
purchase tickets call the American Heart
Association at (202) 686-6888. For in-
formation on how to support such events
on behalf of AGA call Eva Williams at
(202) 622-8719. For information about
other eligible activities call Germaine
Rowleyat (202)927-0620.

~Jhl' -
, )r e .

'-r1'~~fl1B~ton .
Unl\"er~lty

Attention Federal Financial Managers...

EXPAND Your REACH.
Advanced Federal Financial Management Training Seminar

Ten One-Day seminars over 3 months dedicated to:

NOW REGISTERING for the Spring Session starting April 18, 1997. The Fall
Session will start September 25, 1997. For more information call The Center for
Public Financial Management at George Washington University (202) 994-4181.

~1!
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. Budgeting . Federal Financial Accounting. Appropriations Law . Perfonnance Measurement

. Procurement . Federal Financial Systems. Strategic Planning . Building a Management Team

. Managerial Accounting . Internal vs. External Controls
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ASSOCIA nON of GOVERNMENT ACCOUNTANTS
WASIDNGTON CHAPTER

CAREER AWARENESSDAY

Career Awareness Day, one of the Chapter's community service activities, is designed to acquaint youth with the field of
government financial management. The Chapter's Fourth Annual CareerAwareness Day Program will be on Monday, April 14,
1997,from 8:30 a.m. until I :00p.m., at the U.S. General Accounting Office. Wehave invited students from Woodson SeniorHigh
School's Business and Finance Program, American University's Kogod College of Business Administration, George
Washington University, and Howard University to attend the program.

The following is the agenda for this informative and quality outreach program:

8:30-8:40 AM Introduction

8:40-9:00

Gary W. Amlin, CGFM
President, AGA Washington Chapter

Video -GAO: William J. Anderson, CGFM
A Proud Heritage President-Elect, AGA Washington Chapter
(75th Anniversary Celebration)

9:00-9:30 Working in the
Private and Public
Sectors

9:30-10:00 Career Readiness

John W. Hill, Jr., CGFM
Executive Director

DC Financial Responsibility & Management Assistance Authority

Valerie Lau, CGFM
Inspector General,
U.S. Department of the Treasury

Eva J. Williams, CGFM
Director for Membership
AGA Washington Chapter

Virginia B. Robinson, CGFM
Former Executive Director, Joint Financial Management Improvement Program

Mitchell L. Laine, CGFM
Deputy Chief Financial Financial Management Officer, U.S. Dept. of Education

Jeffrey C. Steinhoff, CGFM
Director Planning & Reporting
Accounting & Information Management Division
U. S. General Accounting Office (GAO)

Harvey P. Wiley, CGFM
Director for Community Outreach AGA Washington Chapter

15

10:00-10:15 Video -Your Professional
Best Bet: Membership
in the AGA

10:15-10:30 Break

10:30-11:00 Personal Objectives
and Plans

11:00-11:30 Diversity of Careers
in Government

11:30-11:45 Video - Accounting:
The One Degree with 360
Degrees of Possibilities

11:45-12:15 Career Enhancement
Opportunities:
Professional
Certification and

Participation

12:15-12:20 Closing Remarks

12:20 PM Lunch
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P.O. Box 423

Washington, D.C. 20044-0423
Tax Identification Number 521102567

FIRST CLASS MAIL-
PLEASE EXPEDITE

AGA WASHINGTON CHAPTER
CHAPTER EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

FOR 1996/1997

OFFICERS

PRESIDENT
DoD (703) 607-1467
PRESIDENT-ELECT
GAO (202) 512-9319
SECRETARY
DoD (703) 607-5027
TREASURER

DoD (703) 607-5024
PAST PRESIDENT
DOT (202) 366-5626

EDUCATION Virginia Murphy, CGFM
Price Waterhouse (703) 741-1738
MEMBERSIDP
Treasury/IRS(202) 622-8719
MONTHLYPROGRAM
Grant Thornton(703) 847-7500
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES/
RESEARCHDIRECTOR
Ernst & Young (202)327-6356
PUBLICITY/AGENCY LIAISON Renee Barry, CPA
CNCS (202) 606-5000 Ext. 374
NATIONALREP.
JFMIP(202)512-9201
REGIONAL REP. Ronell B. Raaum, CFGM
USDA Graduate School (202) 401-7187
NEWSLETTER EDITOR Bob Buchanan, CGFM
Anteon Corporation (703) 246-0298

ASSISTANT EDITOR Michael Sciortino, CPA
Coopers & Lybrand LLP (703) 908-2291
ASSISTANT EDITOR Edward Baxter, CGFM
DoD (703) 607-5082

Gary W. Amlin, CGFM

William Anderson, CGFM Eva Williams,CGFM

Marianne Morahan, CGFM Joseph Donlon,CGFM

Rick Miskovich, CGFM
Daniel Murrin, CGFM

Evelyn Brown, CGFM

Doris A.Chew, CGFMDIRECTORS

ADMINISTRA TION
Customs (202) 927-0620
AWARDS
F~S(202)874-9584
BUDGET& FINANCE
VA (202) 565-8938
COMMUNITY OUTREACH Harvey P. Wiley, CGFM
USDA Graduate School (202) 401-9119

Germaine Rowley, CGFM

Warren Cottingham, CGFM

Marcia Caplan, CGFM

For information about a particular meeting or event, please call the
AGA voice mail line at (703) 758-4080


